County of Milwaukee

Interoffice Communication
DATE:
February 18, 2016
TO: 
Sup. Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

Sup. Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit


Sup. James “Luigi” Schmitt, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
FROM:
Jonette Arms, Interim Director, Department on Aging

RE:
Request for authorization to increase by $38,400, from $1,381,764 to $1,420,164, the 2015 contract with Transit Express, Inc. to provide Specialized Elderly Transportation Services
I respectfully request that the attached report and resolution be scheduled as an action item by Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit at its meeting on March 10, 2016.
The attached resolution authorizes the Interim Director, Department on Aging, to increase by $38,400, from $1,381,764 to $1,420,164, the 2015 contract with Transit Express, Inc. to provide Specialized Elderly Transportation Services.  Adoption of this resolution will enable the Department to fully reimburse Transit Express, Inc. for services provided to eligible participants.
The Department awards funds to provider agencies based on allowable costs, availability of federal, state, and local funds, anticipated usage by older persons, and changing service needs.  For many contractual services actual participation is a function of actual service demand, evolving client needs, weather, and other factors that cannot be precisely known at the time a contract is awarded.  When additional funds become available, the Department seeks to use such funds to expand services and/or fully reimburse the vendor for the services they provide.
Transit Express provided a total of 95,175 rides in 2015 to eligible seniors for medical and dental appointments, grocery shopping, senior centers/nutrition sites, and nursing home visitation.  More than 1,800 seniors used the service in 2015.  The resolution will enable the Department to fully reimburse Transit Express for rides that meet the health, nutrition, and socialization needs of program participants. Sufficient funds remain in the 2015 State and County Contract Covering Social Services and Community Programs – Aging Programs for this purpose.
If you have questions, please contact me at 2-6073.
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